ASHRAE BLUEPRINT

March 2005

President Gregg Welch

President Elect Marty Christensen

Vice President Rob deWit

Secretary Kasey Abbott

Treasurer Wade Myrabo

1st Board Member Brent Tjeerdsma

2nd Board Member Mark Grebner

3rd Board Member Steve Gaspar

Membership Bob Everson

Student Activities Duff Robinson

CTTC Greg Hintgen

Historian Kurt Bassett

Honors & Awards Bob O'Connor

Resource Rob Marshall

Newsletter Neal Rabern

Publicity Dave Jorgenson

Special Events Michael Heeny

Reception Jeff Thorson

PAOE Watch Dog Dennis Deinert

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE GREGG WELCH

Once again our chapter is rapidly approaching the last two meetings of the 2004-2005 year. It's also that time of year when we look forward to the longer days and the warmer temperatures. The annual Valentine's party was attended by many couples at the Old Towne Dinner Theater. The feedback was the food was excellent and the play was good. Thanks to all that attended.

ASHRAE has a SATELLITE BROADCAST/WEBCAST: MOLD IN OUR BUILDING ENVIRONMENT on Wednesday, April 13, 2005, from 12:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. CST. The Trane Company has again offered their facility to host the broadcast. Details to follow in the next Blue Print.

Our next meeting is March 2nd, 2005. The theme for the March meeting is "Membership Night". The social hour will be at 5:30 p.m., dinner at 6:30 p.m., meeting and program to follow. The members' challenge for the March meeting is to bring a prospective member to the meeting. As all of you are aware, the chapter's success is due to the high membership count. We need to continue to promote ASHRAE in our industry and promote the value of being involved in our chapter.

See you at Westward Ho on Wednesday evening.

PROGRAM GREG HINTGEN

Thanks again to last months speaker Richard Hayter. Having a distinguished lecturer, especially one that is an alumni from South Dakota, is always an honor for a chapter. His program on Communications can be useful for everyone.

March's program will be from David Day with Ebtron. David will be doing a programs on "ACCURATE CONTROL OF OUTDOOR AIR FOR IAQ"

Finally, just a reminder to people keeping track of meetings for TEGA points. Please continue keeping records of your meetings so at the end of this year we can collect chapter points. See you all at the Ho!

SPECIAL EVENTS MICHAEL HEENY

The 2005 annual ASHRAE Fishing Tournament is scheduled for Saturday May 7th in Chamberlain, SD. There are 16 rooms blocked off for Friday night at the River Ranch Resort located down the road from the Cedar Shore's Resort. Reservations need to be made with The Oasis Inn (1-605-734-6061) no later than Friday April 8th.

Rates for the rooms are \$55 per night for 2 people and \$62 per night for 3 people. There will be a sign up sheet at this month's meeting or you can contact me at 336-0333 or by e-mail: michael@oconnorco.com. Teams and boats will be up to the participants signing up, but if you will have additional room in your boat please let me know when you sign up.

There will be a sign in and rules meeting at 6:00 P.M. on Friday the 6th at the River Ranch Resort. Also, make sure to put down on your calendar this year's Golf outing which will be held at the Brandon Golf Course on Friday June 3rd.